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Introduction 
 
On 12 December 2013 the Ministry of Justice published the latest edition of the “New 
Criminal Offences in England and Wales” statistical bulletin. The bulletin covers 
activity of government departments in creating new criminal offences in England and 
Wales during the period June 2009 to May 2013. 
 
For comparative purposes, alongside the new criminal offences, we also publish the 
number of offences that have been “repealed”. For the purposes of the bulletin 
repeals are counted as those offences recorded on the Police National Legal 
Database (PNLD).with an end date during the period concerned.  
 
Since the publication, it has come to light that the methodology described above to 
identify “repealed offences” has resulted in some offences being identified as 
repealed in error. 
 
Following further consideration and to enable additional quality checks to be 
undertaken, it has been decided to withdraw the repeal information presented in the 
current publication. A revised and updated bulletin including information on repeals 
will be released as soon as possible.  
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Contacts 

 
Press enquiries should be directed to the Ministry of Justice press office:  
 
Tel: 020 3334 3536  
Email: newsdesk@justice.gsi.gov.uk 
 
Other enquiries about these statistics should be directed to the Justice Statistics  
Analytical Services division of the Ministry of Justice:  
 

Mike Elkins, Chief Statistician  
Ministry of Justice, 7th Floor, 102 Petty France, London, SW1H 9AJ  
Email: statistics.enquiries@justice.gsi.gov.uk 
 

General enquiries about the statistical work of the Ministry of Justice can be e-mailed 
to: statistics.enquiries@justice.gsi.gov.uk 
 
General information about the official statistics system of the UK is available from: 
www.statistics.gov.uk 
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